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Considerations

Priority is to advance East Branch right now.

Need to resolve Dutch Kills issue, probably won’t happen this round 
of WRDA.

How does proposal help/hurt Superfund process?

Does the proposal allow enough depth for prop wash in certain 
areas? (Areas near Greenpoint ave bridge)

In the Turning basin, sections Ga and E1 could be redrawn so that 
future navigable channel matches the current Turning Basin use.





Congresswoman Velazquez Submission (Jan 26, 2024)

Submission Title: Modification and Deauthorization of Portions of the Newtown Creek Federal 
Navigation Channel 
 

SUMMARY: This request is for modification and deauthorization of portions of the Federal navigation 
channel of Newtown Creek supported by the Newtown Creek Commercial Navigation Analysis prepared 
by the United States Army Corps of Engineers (dated January 2024) for the United States Environmental 
Protection Agency, specifically the deauthorization of the East Branch tributary (Reach I). This will help 
the development of an Early Action Focused Feasibility Study (FFS) in the East Branch of the creek. The 
other changes in authorized depths of the Federal Channel may also help as EPA advances the 
Remedial Investigation/Feasibility Study to inform the Superfund remedial alternative development 
process for the rest of the creek and can be revisited during that process. 

  
In August 2019, the USEPA entered into an Interagency Agreement (IA) with the U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers (USACE) New York District (NYD) to obtain technical assistance in preparing a Commercial 
Navigation Analysis for Newtown Creek. This analysis will inform the Superfund investigation and 
support the remedial alternative development process. 


